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The Newsletter of Peterborough Art Society

30th January 2017.
Dear Member,

In this, my first newsletter as Chairman of Peterborough Art Society, I would like to thank Pat Jacques for the wonderful work she has done for the society in the past four years. She will be a hard act to follow, but I will do my very best. I know we all wish her well in her new adventures, as she moves to Harpenden to be near her family. Please keep in touch Pat.
I would also like to welcome David Hunt to our committee. He has volunteered to step forward to fill one of the two positions we had. I am sure he will help to bring new fresh ideas to our current work. We do still have a vacancy on the committee for any of you who would like to bring your experiences and enthusiasm for art, to our team. Just drop us a line or speak to myself or Carole Boyer at one of our meetings.
We are now well into the new year. The dark afternoons are now starting to draw back out again. Hopefully some brighter days will also be more frequent, enabling us to feel more like producing new work. We have our Annual Exhibition coming up in May this year (moved because of the issues at St Johns during the late autumn) so we could use the coming months to create new and exciting pieces to show. 
I am excited to see such an interesting programme coming up for this year, both in monthly meetings and also other activities, with more in the pipe line.
At the AGM members were asked if they could volunteer to be part of working groups to help out with various activities, such as helping to organise outdoor painting events, painting in the city, workshadowing with exhibition organising and administration and also for the refreshments at monthly meetings. Thanks to Alan Landsburgh for his offer of help with the first two items, Clare Marshall for her offer with workshadowing Carole with organising our exhibitions.  Unfortunately we had no response for the refreshments. We do desperately need people to volunteer, even if it is only for one of the months. If we can find several volunteers we can set up a rota, so that those people know which month will be their turn. It means then that not one person (or two) will be missing parts of the demonstrations on every month. Please give this some thought and email Carole Boyer on the society email address if you would like to be added to that rota, along with the month or months you would be able to assist.
Our Programme Officer’s and Vice Chairman’s pieces are as follows:-
++++++++++++++++++
Our next meeting is on 6th February which takes the form of a Critique evening. This is an opportunity to discuss our programme both current and 2018 and explore our work. I do hope you will be able to attend as I do value your comments and suggestions.  If you are unable to attend please feel free to email me, katherine24@btinternet.com with any points you may wish to raise or artists you have discovered. Thank you. 
You may however, wish to carry on with your own project or bring a still life for the evening.
The following meeting will be on the 6th March, which should be most interesting and helpful. Bernard Singer will lead us exploring Colour in Grey and Grey in Colour, he will include not only colour but tone too. He asks us to bring some paper and any medium we are comfortable with to explore and have fun. You may also wish to bring pictures or photographs exploring the subject too.
See you soon
Kate Paskin
++++++++++++++++++

A belated Happy New Year to all our readers. The Thorpe Hall exhibition has seen us sell two more paintings since we refreshed it before Christmas which is very encouraging. We also now have some triangular promotion cards on most of the cafe tables - thanks to Kate and Robert Paskin. I will endeavour to change paintings individually on a more regular basis in future to maintain interest. We also hope to insert a photo and short article to promote the exhibition and our association with Thorpe Hall (Sue Ryder) in the events section of our website shortly.

CPSO rehearsals have now restarted at The Voyager school for their next concert on Sunday, 5th March. So if you have sketched or painted the orchestra in action before or want to have a go for the first time, do try and come along. The next one is on Tuesday, 7th February at 7.15pm, so please get there a bit before. Places are limited to not more than 5, so please check with Phil first on (01733) 264071 or email: phil@hemsley.uk.com. Other rehearsal dates are also available for us to attend. An email will be coming out to you all shortly. 
Regards, Phil Hemsley

++++++++++++++++++
Finally, I would like to start my new Chairmans role with a “Chairmans Challenge”. A painting challenge for all of our members to take part in. For those of you who are members of the SAA, you will be familiar with this type of challenge as they do this every year. 
I will set the subject matter and the size of picture and then you choose the medium to produce the picture in. These will be judged by someone outside of the society and there will be 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes. Full details, including deadlines (to be later in the year) will follow soon. So keep an eye out for these in future newsletters.

Best wishes

John Bailey
Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
